
 

 

Claims Representative 3 

 

P.O. Box 900 2244 Walnut Grove Ave. Rosemead, California 91770  (626) 302-6972 Fax (626) 569-2573 

 

December 19, 2017 

201712729 

 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

ATTN: SAFETY AND ENFORCEMENT DIVISION 

320 W FOURTH STREET SUITE 500 

LOS ANGELES  CA  90013 

 

Re: Date of Incident: December 2, 2017  

Location of Incident: 750 Clyde River Place, Oxnard, CA 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

In accordance with the reporting requirements set forth in Resolution E-4184, this letter 

supplements the notice Southern California Edison Company (SCE) provided to the Commission 

via the web-based reporting system on Saturday, December 2, 2017, at 5:59 p.m., regarding the 

above-referenced incident.  SCE is required to submit this information pursuant to Commission 

instructions, resolutions and the Public Utilities Code, and submits this report under Public 

Utilities Code Section 315. 

On December 2, 2017, at approximately 1:39 p.m., the Maulhardt 16 kV circuit out of Gonzalez 

Substation locked-out.  Upon notice of the circuit lock-out, SCE personnel responded to 750 

Clyde River Place, Oxnard, where they discovered a damaged underground primary cable 

consisting of 1/0 Aluminum Jacketed Cable (JCN).  Witnesses on scene informed SCE personnel 

that employees of Baja Construction, working for and at the direction of McCarthy Companies 

on a carport construction project, had dug into and exposed the subject underground cable with 

an auger.  The Baja Construction crew subsequently reported the incident to employees of Light 

& Power, Inc., an electrical contractor working on the project. 

A short time later, , a foreman employed by Light & Power, Inc., approached the 

incident scene and began to examine the subject cable.  He then used a hand-held cable cutter 

and cut into the exposed primary cable causing an electrical flash.  Following the incident, 

co-workers transported him to  in .  After an 

examination at ,  was transported by ambulance to the 

 for 

further treatment.   
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The SCE facilities involved in the incident consisted of a 1/0 Aluminum Jacketed Cable (JCN) 

underground primary cable.  The involved facilities were part of the Maulhardt 16 kV circuit out 

of Gonzalez Substation.   

It does not appear McCarthy Companies or Baja Construction contacted USA DigAlert prior to 

the excavation work.  No USA markings were present at the incident location at the time of the 

occurrence.  UtiliQuest is currently conducting an investigation into this incident.  

The repairs to SCE facilities consisted of splicing in a new section of 1/0 Aluminum Jacketed 

Cable (JCN).  At this time, the complete cost of repairs to SCE facilities has not been tabulated.  

SCE is unaware of any other property damage or injuries beyond which is reported in this letter.  

Sincerely, 
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